Catholic Charities of Central and Northern Missouri
Board Meeting

MINUTES

Noon -  December 7, 2016
Attending:  Sr. Peggy Bonnot, Lisa Pittman, John Landwehr, Sr. Donna Eggering, Bernie Fechtel, Mike Maag, Sr. Kathleen Wegman, Bishop John R. Gaydos, Deacon Thomas Fisher, Jim Wisch, Sr. Donna Eggering, Reverend Francis Doyle, Judge Patricia Joyce, Dan Lester.
Invited: Joe Braddock, Jake Seifert, Steve Eckerd
Correspondence

Bernie Fechtel announced that Linda McAnany was absent and with her husband on a trip to Hawaii.
Judge Pat Joyce made a motion that the minutes be approved.  Jim Wisch seconded and the motion carried.
Treasurer’s Report
After a review of the Statement of Financial position ending September 30, 2016, Sister Peggy Bonnot made a motion that the financials be approved.  Sr. Donna Eggering seconded and the motion carried.
Lisa and Joe handed out a statement of financial position.  Lisa noted the following on the statements:
· Contributions are up

· Designated for future use is our reserves

· The $30,000 donation was a box truck for RIS

· Grants are up because we received more refugees last year

· Assistance to entities is up because of money Barbara has given out in social services

· Accounting fees are fees we are paying to the diocese now

· Fundraising cost are up

· Fees related to computer support are up because of a contract with Huber & Associates

· CCUSA is up because of a timing issue with dues

Audit Report

Steve Eckerd handed out an audit report to each committee member.

Steve reported that audit received an “Unmodified opinion” – the meaning there were no reservations on the part of the auditors regarding CCCNMO’s financial practices. 

Steve noted that if our grants are below $750,000 we will not have to have certain parts of the audit done next year.

Steve noted contributions are up $247,000 but did note that $100,000 donation fell in fiscal year 2015 as well as $60,000 of the annual $120,000 support we receive from a donor.

Steve also noted that $.84 on the dollar go toward direct programs.

Financial Committee Report

Lisa Pittman gave an over of the finances.  Lisa noted that they will start the budget process in January. She also noted that this year the staff will be included in the budgeting process.  Lisa stated that they hope to have a solid budget for the March board meeting.
Fundraising Committee Report

John Landwehr gave an overview of the fundraising committees recently meeting.  John noted that Jake will be serving as Director of Mission Advancement starting in January 2017. John also noted that they had postponed the TIG’s until after they hired a new director. Now that Dan is hired they will start work on them.  He stated that the money is in the budget for 2017. John discussed that he hoped to get RIS more involved in the fundraising efforts going forward.
Jake handed out two documents. One was year to date financial figures and the other was five year figures.  Jake noted that MSECC numbers have not been reported yet and will not be available until late December or early January. Jake also stated that he had contacted a donor that gave $120,000 last year and they agreed to continue with the same level of support for 2017.
Executive Director Report

Dan noted that he has reviewed the strategic plan and that he will be working on putting together a new one and hopefully have an outline by the March board meeting.
Dan said he had spent some time with RIS and knows there are some structural issues and he will start to address them.  At the same time, Dan said he realizes that we have a dedicated staff at both RIS offices.  Dan announced that Barbara Ross would be leaving her position at the end of the December and that Jake Seifert was being hired as the Director if Mission Advancement.  Dan also noted that he is in the process of hiring a new administrative assistant to help in both Jefferson City locations.

Dan will be attending a meeting in DC that is for new directors hosted and paid for by CCUSA.

Dan also noted that there could be some changes regarding refugees with the new administration coming in the January.

Bishop noted that he is grateful for how far Catholic Charities has come in the past five years.

The meeting adjourned
Next Meeting
March 8, 2017 at noon at the Catholic Center
Respectfully Submitted: ______________________________________

Secretary:   _________________________________


Date: _________________
